KENTUCKY DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

STAFF NOTE

Review Item:
2012-2014 Biennial Budget Update 
Applicable Statute or Regulation:

KRS Chapter 48
History/Background:

Updated Summary of Cumulative Budget Reductions for 2009-2012:
Existing Policy.  The Kentucky Department of Education (KDE) has updated its “Budget Reduction History” spreadsheet (attached) to reflect all mandated budget reductions for the last two completed biennial budget cycles.  Please note the following:

· KDE incurred an 18.72% reduction in funding. 

· The Kentucky School for the Blind (KSB) and the Kentucky School for the Deaf (KSD) incurred a 5.75% reduction in funding.  

· Programmatic/grant funding to districts incurred a 14.50% reduction. 

The spreadsheet does not include approximately 2.9 billion dollars in annual SEEK funding, or approximately 614 million dollars in annual health insurance funding for school districts, which have been exempt from any reduction.  
2012-2014 Biennial Budget Update: 

House Bill 265 was passed by the General Assembly during the 2012 Regular Session.  A summary of pertinent provisions contained in this budget bill were included in a May 16, 2012 memorandum to board members, a copy of which is attached for convenience.

Impact on Getting to Proficiency:

Sufficient funding for education programs is essential for all students to achieve academic proficiency. 
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